
 

 

 

 
                                  

 

 

 

 

 

SDSS : 287 (23)     I-XII    Date : 12.01.2024 

 
Dear parents and students 

As we approach the joyous festive season of Lohri and Makkar Sankranti, we would like to emphasize the 

significance of celebrating this occasion with a special focus on empowering girls. Lohri, traditionally a 

harvest festival, provides us with an excellent opportunity to reinforce the importance of gender equality and 

celebrate the achievements of our girls. We urge all families to celebrate Lohri with a spirit of inclusivity, 

ensuring that girls receive equal attention and recognition. 

At the same time, every year unfortunate incidents are reported due to use of Chinese string for kite flying 

during this festive season. The Chinese string is known for its sharpness and poses a significant risk to both 

individuals and birds. In light of this, we appeal to all students to exhibit responsible choices and refrain from 

using Chinese string during kite flying practices. Instead, let us prioritize the use of safer alternatives that do 

not jeopardize the well-being of ourselves and others.  

Wishing you a joyous Lohri and Makkar Sankranti! 

 
 
Rajiv Kumar Sharma  
Principal 


